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We are well into the new year. I want to thank all the residents 
who came to the annual meeting and all the residents who put 
their vote in for me. I will again be on the board of directors and 
will be president for the next two years. I want to thank you for 
the confidence you have in me to continue this journey. Again, I 
want to thank all the volunteers for all that you do. You are what 
makes this park great. You are the ones that make things possible. 
 
As we begin the new year, we have new members on various 
committees. Again, thank you for volunteering. The A and A 
committee is one of the committees that have all new members. 
They will be getting together and going around the park to remind 
residents of areas that need addressed. 

Please take the time to look at your property and make sure you are complying. The key issues in the past have been 
weeds, power washing & clutter. If you have a boat, trailer or RV in the storage lot, please make sure they are clean (no 
green) and have updated plates. It would be really nice to start the new year where the committee would not have to 
send out any reminders.   
 

We will be having a Volunteer Tribute on January 31, to acknowledge the volunteers of the park. If you have volunteered 
in any way, you are welcome to come. This is for volunteers and their spouses. 
 

Your time is limited, so don't waste it living someone else's life. Don't be trapped 
by dogma –which is living with the results of other people's thinking. -Steve Jobs 
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February 1, 1964 – G. I. Joe toy action figure hits the market. It originally sold for $2.49 by Hasbro. 
February 2, 1949 – The first 45 RPM vinyl record is released. 
February 3, 1959 – Rock singers Buddy Holly, Richie Valens, and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash. 
February 4, 1949 – Ruth Handler invents the Barbie Doll. 
February 4, 2004 – Mark Zuckerberg creates Facebook social media platform. 
February 5, 1922 – Reader’s Digest is first published. 
February 6, 1935 – The board game Monopoly first went on sale. 
February 7, 1964 – Men, Make Restaurant Reservations today with your sweetie for the 14th! 
February 8, 1910 –  The Boy Scouts of America is founded.  
February 9, 1861 – An act of Congress is passed authorizing the US Weather Bureau. 
February 10, 1942 – Glenn Miller receives the first-ever gold record for selling a million copies of the           
song,”The Chattanooga Choo Choo” 
February 11, 1809 – Robert Fulton patents the steamboat. 
February 12, 1870 – Women in the Utah Territory win the right to vote.  
February 13, 2000 – The last original “Peanuts” comic strip appears in newspapers one day after the death 
of Charles M. Schulz, its creator. 
February 14, 1951 – Sugar Ray Robinson becomes the world middleweight champion by defeating Jake 
LaMotta. 
February 15, 1936 – Adolph Hitler announces the construction of the Volkswagen Beetle. 
February 16, 1883 – “Ladies Home Journal” is first published. Editor: Edward William Bok 
February 16, 1937 – Nylon is patented. But it won’t become popular for a few more decades. 
February 17, 1621 – Myles Standish is elected the first commander of Plymouth Colony. 
February 18, 1861 – Jefferson Davis is inaugurated as President of the Confederate States of America. 
February 19, 1878 – Thomas Edison is granted a patent for his Gramophone (Phonograph). 
February 20, 1944 – Batman and Robin comic strip premieres in newspapers. 
February 20, 1962 – John Glenn becomes the first U.S. astronaut to orbit the Earth. 
February 21, 1972 – Richard Nixon becomes the first U.S. President to visit China. 
February 22, 1888 – George Washington, the first president of the United States, was born on February 22, 1732 
February 23, 1836 – The Battle of the Alamo begins. It lasts 13 days. 
February 24, 1909 – The Hudson Motor Company is founded. 
February 25, 1836 – Samuel Colt patents the revolver. 
February 26, 1919 – Congress creates the Grand Canyon National Park in Arizona. 
February 27, 1814 – Ludwig van Beethoven’s 8th Symphony in F premieres. 
February 29, 1872 – Yellowstone becomes the first National Park  
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THE monthly board of directors’ meetings are on the 4th Monday of each 
month. The agenda for the board meeting will be posted on the bulletin board 
outside the clubhouse. If you have an issue that you need brought up in front 
of the board, please fill out the form located in the clubhouse by the 15th of 
each month for the 4th Monday of the month. This form must be signed and 
returned by the 15th of each month to be on the agenda for the month. Items 
not on the correct form or not signed will not be accepted. 
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TWIN FOUNTAINS CONTACT INFORMATION: 
Website:  twinfountainsclub.com  
email:   twinfountainsclub@gmail.com 

IF YOU HAVE ANY TROUBLE or have questions 
regarding your trash pickup, Call (863) 284-4319. 
Please remember that our pickup date is the 2nd 
Thursday of the month for large items you want to 
discard that are too large for your trash container. 
Please put these items out by the curb no earlier than 
the day before the pickup date. 
 

PLEASE NOTE that “before” you plan any event in the 
club house, you must confirm it with Carl Hodge 
137 Candlewood Dr.- Phone (860)-202-2320  
 

REMEMBER to sign up in the club house (Inside 
Clubhouse on Bulletin Board) if you would like your 
birthday to appear in the newsletter.  
 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE to have something added to the 
newsletter, please put it in the slot in the office 
door in the clubhouse or give to Mary Marsillett or our 
Newsletter editor, Rob Lippert [Phone: 404 312-0995] 
by the 25th the of the preceding month  

 

We will no longer collect used ink cartridges. They only let you turn in 10 per month for a $20.00 
credit. We only get the credit if we buy their toner/ink. I can purchase the ink for our colored printer 
for around $75 or less for all four toner cartridges (off brand). The toner at Staples is $90 -$120 per 
cartridge for a total around $400+ for all four cartridges (Canon). The off brand is working fine as we 
mostly use our color printer for newsletters. I will be removing the box in the office and will no 
longer recycle the ink/toner cartridges. 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE, please contact Mary Marsillett at (574)551-9655, Bev Tanke at 

(269)252-7546 or Dave Cali at (847)-800-0303 or one of the other board members. 
 

If you have previously connected to the WIFI while up at the clubhouse, you will need to reconnect. 
Because of the bulk service agreement, we have a new Network Address & Password. See sign in at 
the Clubhouse. 

 

 
WE HAVE A GREAT PARK! Please take the time to read the bylaws of the park. When moving 

into this park, you agree to abide by these bylaws. Following these rules makes this a great place we 
want to live in. Several of the key issues are maintenance of property, pets, speeding, leasing of 
property & visitors. If any of these issues concern you, please re-read the bylaws to make sure you 
are complying with these rules. Let’s keep this park the great place that it is. The book containing 
these documents for the park is to stay with the home when it is sold along with the clubhouse key. 
If you do not have a copy, please let Mary know. We will work to get you a copy. We will begin to 
charge for the book if the property is sold and the sellers do not have the book. 

 

about:blank
about:blank
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February   4  - Erica Cole 
 

February 10  - Rob Lippert 
 

February   5  - Gillian Forte 
 

February 12  - Cheri Dilling 
 

February   5  - John Forte 
 

February 18  - Dave Smith 

February   8  - Jeff Kratzer 
 

February 21  - Judy Wilcox 
 

February   9  - Del Ryzenga 
 

 

 

 

     Do you realize that the only time in our lives when we like to get old is when we're kids? If 
you're less than ten years old, you're so excited about aging that you think in fractions. “How 
old are you?” “I'm four and a half.” You're four and a half going on 5. 
     You get into your teens, and you simply jump to the next number. “How old are you?” “I'm 
gonna be 16.” You could be 12, but you're gonna be 16. Eventually. Then the great day arrives 
and you become 21. Even the words sound like a ceremony. You BECOME 21!! 
     Then you turn 30. What happened there? Makes you sound like bad milk. He TURNED; we 
had to throw him out. What's wrong? What changed? You BECOME 21. You TURN 30; You’re 
PUSHING 40. You REACH 50. Then you MAKE IT to 60. By then you’ve built up so much speed, 
you HIT 70. After that, it’s a day-by-day thing. You HIT Wednesday… 
     You get into your 80’s; you HIT lunch, you HIT 4:30. And it doesn’t end there… 
Into the ‘90s, you start going backward. “I was JUST 92.” Then a strange thing happens; if you 
make it over 100, you become a little kid again. “I’m 100 and a half!” 
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These folks hardly need an introduction, but for the new folks’ sake, “here goes”. Introducing John and Barb 
Krohn! Actually Barb is not new to Twin Fountains because she has been coming here for the past 36 years 
when she was visiting her parents who used to own the house at 240 Edgewood. Later her father sold his 
place and moved to 130 Candlewood Drive. John and Barb moved into her Dad’s place in 2019 after his 
passing.  
     Both John and Barbara were both born in Port Huron, Michigan. She spent most of her childhood in Port 
Huron, then a little while in St. Clair Shore in Richardson, Texas. John, on the other hand, grew up at so many 
places, they were too numerous to list! They’ve been married for 56 years. Over the years, they’ve been 
blessed with 3 children (Kimberly, Kristine, and John) and 5 grandchildren (Brianna, Connor, Emma, Kate, and 
Max). Kate has visited here twice over the past two years. 
     John and Barb met at a Sunday School Party. It was a birthday for someone in their class. John got seated 
next to Barb and everything that was funny, Barb would “elbow” John in the ribs! Well, obviously, he loved 
those elbows coming his way and it wasn’t long until he realized he didn’t want to live without her any more. 
Well, 56 years don’t lie and they’re still together and going strong. John went into the Navy but got an medical 
discharge because of a bad back in November and in March of the following year, He and Barb were engaged! 
Now John would tell you that Barb asked him to marry her, but of course you know that’s not the way things 
go but John likes to keep us guessing! 
     John likes 50’s and 60’s style music whereas Barb likes Country Music. Particularly Willie Nelson’s “You 
were always on my mind”. John’s favorite is “Runaway” by Del Shannon. Their hobbies ? John likes to go on 
cruises (but Barbara always arranges them) and Barbara loves reading and she does a lot of walking. 
     Now they’ve done some amazing things also - those Krohns! Did you know that Barb made her career with 
McDonald’s and worked for them for 35 years? Yep! Also she knows Ronald McDonald personally (who can 
say that anymore?) and she was the employee of the year which was awarded by the state of Michigan. John 
has his claim to fame also and was big into bowling and golf. He must have had an amazingly strong swing 
arm! He has played two perfect games in bowling (Yes, a perfect 300 score – TWICE) and was awarded a gold 
ring to commemorate that achievement from the prestigious American Bowling Congress.  Not to be ignored 
is the tremendous golf swing he had – John got a hole in one in golf!  
     Their Favorite activities at Twin Fountains are Bingo, Nickle-Nickle (actually, John hates Nick-Nickle but  
Barb loves it), and Shuffleboard. What they like best about Twin Fountains (and this tells you so much about 
these Krohns) is that everyone is like family to them. Get to know the Krohns and you’ll discover what many of 
us have already discovered. These are great people! 
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Do you have something you need to advertise? 
Or a message for all of us? 
See Mary at the Clubhouse 
Or Call Rob at 404 312-0995 

 

When asking that something be added to the newsletter, please 
include your name in case we have questions. Failure to add your 

name will result in your article NOT being published 
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Melody Thomas 
101 Edgewood Blvd. 

Lot # 1 

Paul & Mary Kues 
6369 Elmwood Ave. 

Lot # 99 
  

David & Beth Smith 
113 Edgewood Blvd. 

Lot # 13 

Mark & Karen Crommer  
234 Candlewood Dr. 

Lot # 100 
Jeannine Brackin 

103 Cherrywood Dr. 
Lot # 56 
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     Continuing from last month’s newsletter, the following is an overview of the Lake Wales City Council’s plans 
for the CRA Housing Development Project. 
     The Lake Wales Developer Incentive Program will give developers assistance to build affordable homes in the Core 
Improvement Area. This means that the actual assistance that is being offered is subject to negotiation and will be made 
in incremental payments during the construction process or at the project’s close. Also, the downpayment by the buyer 
is available on a case-by-case basis to encourage the home’s sale.  
     The CRA or Community Reinvestment Act of 1977 is meant to encourage insured depository institutions to assist 
Florida communities with various credit needs including low- and moderate-income neighborhoods. The Lake Wales CRA 
requires developers to sell homes to qualified homebuyers at or below 120% of the area’s median income level.  
     Downpayment assistance or DPA is a program offered to eligible home buyers that will provide grants, and low-rate 
loans. Examples of Downpayment Assistance include: $25,000 cash grant for a downpayment on a home, Cash for 
mortgage discount points and other closing costs, and mortgage loans at a subsidized interest rate. 
     A legacy home is a home or cottage that will be passed down to future generations. CBDG is the Community 
Development Block Grant program that was created by the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974. 

     Lake Wales is partnered with the Housing authority to produce construction ready design drawings 
specifically for the Grove Manor redevelopment as a walkable, mixed income neighborhood. This includes partnering 
with a housing contractor who will build infill housing - constructing new homes on vacant or under-used lots that are 
interspersed among older existing properties that are in established neighborhoods in Lake Wales. Infill housing may also 
include major refurbishing or reuse of existing homes or commercial buildings) in the Northwest neighborhood which is 
mostly low-income housing around the Spook Hill and west Lake Wailes area. 
     Special Attention has been given to Orange Avenue and Lincoln Avenue. Orange Avenue just a little west of N. 
Lakeshore Blvd. which is on the west side of Lake Wailes. Orange Avenue goes from Johnell Caver Funeral Home all the 
way to a residential area with what appears to be smaller, Section 8 type homes. Below is a graph showing how the city 
will be spending the money on housing under their connected plan: 
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    Orange Avenue intersects North First 
Street, which is very close to the historic 
Dixie Walesbilt Hotel. All of this infor-
mation and more is on the Lake Wales 
Connected Plan website at: 
 
     This picture shows the area near the 
historic Dixie Walesbilt Hotel-that is slated 
for redevelopment. Lincoln Avenue is also 
off FL 17 and is close to burns road.  
The City is also working with Florida 
Housing Finance Agency to set up programs 
to assist first time home buyers. This chart 
shows the percentage of the city’s budget 
for this project. Continued on page 11 
 

 
 
 

 

 
“Life is never fair, and perhaps it is a 

good thing for most of us that it is not!” 
Oscar Wilde 
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Continued from Lake Wales Revitalization Plan, Page 10 
      In conclusion, the plans the city has and the companies with which it is working, makes it obvious that, with Florida 
being such a popular residential destination, and Polk County being one of the fastest growing counties in the great state 
of Florida, surely this city will be more than just an old town in the not-too-distant future.  
     In conclusion, the plans the city has and the companies with which it is working, makes it obvious that, with Florida 
being such a popular residential destination, and Polk County being one of the fastest growing counties in the great state 

of Florida, surely this city will be more than just an old town in the not-too-distant future.  
     

 
 
 

 
                                         *     *     *     *     *     *     *     *     * 
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3 New Restaurants Planned For Growing US 27 Corridor 

 

     Lake Wales continues its growth as businesses 
are popping up constantly. I noticed an oil change 
place that seemed to go up overnight next to Aldi’s 
at Thompson Nursery Road and Hwy 27. Now Three 
more fast-food franchises are coming soon to the 
ever-growing US 27 corridor in the future, as 
Starbucks, Freddy's, and Checkers will soon break 
ground near Eagle Ridge Mall. Actually, Freddy’s is 
almost finished with the other two not too far 
behind! 

     Two more independently owned and  operated 
new restaurants are planned for opening on 
Highway 60: Locorrito and Brake Burger Garage. 
Two more are planned to open on 1st Street 
downtown and on Lincoln Avenue. Three more are 
aiming for construction on US 27 near the Eagle 
Ridge Mall. All three new restaurants will be 
located on the east side of US 27 and will occupy 

among the last of the rapidly-filling mall outparcels. A Starbucks coffee outlet is planned for a site just south of 
the Wawa gas station/convenience store. The future Starbucks will share access drives with Wawa and an 
adjoining office building. No timeline has been set for construction, but city officials have confirmed that the 
project is in the works. Checkers Drive-in specializes in burgers and fries and is expected to occupy space next 
door to ABC Wine and Liquors, also facing US 27. It will share access with the south entrance to  Eagle Ridge Mall. 
This writer has observed several Checkers going up in the Atlanta, Georgia area and was impressed with the 
project management to build these sites out so quickly! 
     These three new restaurants are expected to draw a significant portion of their business from travelers passing 

through the area, while providing more than 100 jobs in total, and contributing significant tax revenue locally.  
 

 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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 Alice Kett (nee Thompson) of Chatham, Ontario and formally of 
Windsor passed away on the 16th day,November 2023. Alice was a 
wonderful, kind and talented lady who aged with style, and was loved 
by many. She was always a very happy and caring soul. Alice was born 
more than a few years ago on a Monday March 14th in St. Thomas 
Ontario to William and Hanna Thompson. She was predeceased by her 
parents, her three brothers Charles, Don, and Bill and her six sisters 
Jean, Ruby, Velma, Leila, Ila and Margaret. 

     Alice married the love of her life Del Roy Kett on Sept 16, 1939. 
They were together for more than 60 years until his death in 1999. 
During that time, they lived in Windsor, then retired to Chatham, 
while spending many relaxing winters in Lake Wales, Florida where 
they enjoyed many new friends. Alice and Roy had three children: 
Wayne, Greg, and Brian. An unfortunate accident took the life of their 
first son Wayne when he was just an infant, but they managed to heal 
from that early family tragedy to provide a wonderful home for Greg 
and Brian. 

Besides being a terrific wife, mother and gram, Alice was also accomplished at many other things. As an 
athlete she excelled at 5 pin bowling, 10 pin bowling, golfing, lawn bowling and shuffle. At one time we 
thought we may have to build a separate trophy room to properly display her many awards. She was very 
accomplished at bridge and other card games and was also known to play billiards and even a little tennis. As 
for her artistic side; many a wall is adorned by her talents, everything from decoupage to needle point. If it was 
challenging and took skill, then Alice would tackle it. She would volunteer to assist at virtually anything where 
her help was needed. Alice was a social member of the Order of Eastern Star. Being the second youngest in her 
large family, as life progressed, she always took the time to provide care for several of her siblings and closest 
friends. 

     Although she never talked about it, she was a long term cancer survivor, and somehow managed to keep 
the most positive of attitudes as she journeyed through the various stages of dementia during the past few 
years. She led by example, and provided the rock solid foundation of support for our family. Alice was the 
ultimate wife, hockey mom, baseball mom, golf mom, bowling mom, homework mom, paper route mom and 
on and on. And from this example her two boys would build their own families that she would love as well: 
Greg with his wife Janet, and Brian with his wife Catherine. She loved all her five grandchildren and their 
partners Matthew (Rebecca), Andrew (Megan), Emily, Leesa (Brad) and Taryn (Kevin), and great-grandchildren. 
Alice’s life was a life that was well lived, and touched a large number of people in a very positive way. She 
packed an awful lot into those never more than “29” years. We will all miss her very much but are thankful we 
have had her as a major part of our lives for so long. Our heartfelt thanks to the wonderful staff at Riverview 
Gardens for their thoughtful and respectful assistance over the past several years. Memorial donations on 
behalf of Alice would be encouraged to the Alzheimer Society of Chatham-Kent / Alzheimer Society of Canada, 
the Canadian Cancer Society, or of course any charity of your liking. Cremation took place with Life Transitions, 
and a celebration of life and interment will take place in the spring. 
 

A LONG TIME NORTHERNER HERE AT TWIN FOUNTAINS 
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This Find-A-Word Puzzle is the Courtesy of Reader’s Digest 



TWIN FOUNTAINS ACTIVITIES(See description of activities on back) 

 

           FEBRUARY 2024 CALENDAR OF EVENTS             website: twinfountainsclub.com 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 
Jan 28 Jan 29 

10:00 & 1:00 

MEN’S 

SHUFFLE 

 

Jan 30 

10:00 & 1:00 

WOMEN’S 

SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO 

Jan 31 1 

 

2 
 

3 

6:00 PM 

Hand & Foot 

       10:00 & 1:00  
MEN’S SHUFFLE 

 

 
 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO 

8:00 Coffee & Donuts 

  10:00 & 1:00 
 MEN’S SHUFFLE 

10:00 Cardio Drumming 

Volunteer Tribute 4:30 
 

 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

1:00 CORN HOLE 

6:00 NICKEL 

9:00 & 10:30 
COUPLES SHUFFLE 

1:00 Pokeno 

        
    10:00 SHUFFLE 
 

 

 
4 

 

 

 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

6:00 PM 

Hand & Foot 

       10:00 & 1:00  
MEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 Euchre 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO    

 

8:00  
Coffee & Donuts 

  10:00 & 1:00 
 MEN’S SHUFFLE 

10:00 Cardio Drumming 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

1:00 CORN HOLE 

6:00 NICKEL 

9:00 & 10:30 
COUPLES SHUFFLE 

1:00 Pokeno 

10:00 CORN HOLE 

 

Bread Making Class 
9:00 AM 
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12 13 14 15 16 17 

6:00 PM 

Hand & Foot 

10:00 & 1:00  
MEN’S SHUFFLE 

 

ReMax (Patricia) 
Coffee & Snacks 

9:00-10:30 
SOCIAL CLUB MEETING 
11:30 – ALL WELCOME 

10:00 & 1:00                                       
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO    

      

 

8:00  
Coffee & Donuts 

  10:00 & 1:00 
 MEN’S SHUFFLE 

10:00 Cardio Drumming 

Valentine’s Dance 

6 PM 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

   1:00 CORN HOLE 

6:00 NICKEL 

9:00 & 10:30 
COUPLES SHUFFLE 

1:00 Pokeno 
 

10:00 SHUFFLE 
 

Carl & Sue 

Hodge 50th 

Anniversary 

Celebration 

2-4 PM 

  

 
18 

 

19 
 

20 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

6:00 PM 

    Hand & Foot 

 

10:00 & 1:00  
MEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 Euchre 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO 

8:00  
Coffee & Donuts 

  10:00 & 1:00 
 MEN’S SHUFFLE 

10:00 Cardio Drumming 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

1:00 CORN HOLE 

6:00 NICKEL 

9:00 & 10:30 
COUPLES SHUFFLE 

1:00 Pokeno 

 

PARK-WIDE 
YARD SALE 

 
 

 
25 26 

 

27 28 29 Mar 1 Mar 2 
 

6:00 PM 

     Hand & Foot 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       10:00 & 1:00 
MEN’S SHUFFLE 

Board Meeting 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

7:00 BINGO 
 

8:00  
Coffee & Donuts 

  10:00 & 1:00 
 MEN’S SHUFFLE  

10:00 Cardio Drumming 

10:00 & 1:00 
WOMEN’S SHUFFLE 

1:00 CORN HOLE 

6:00 NICKEL 

9:00 & 10:30 
COUPLES SHUFFLE 

1:00 Pokeno 

       10:00  SHUFFLE

 



SHUFFLEBOARD: Men’s, Women’s & Couples.   Please see calendar for days and times.  

 

Bingo – always room for more players, lots of fun, great payouts. All $$ taken in is given out.  The more that play, the bigger the 

pots. 

 

Nickle Nickle - Lots of fun, plenty of laughs. Again, always room for more or just come and see if you’d like to play. We play 

two games.  11 nickels & 1 quarter is required for each game. Come and join in on the fun! 

 
 

Horseshoe Pits are ready to be used. 
 

POKENO is on Friday afternoon at 1:00 pm. in the clubhouse.  Bring your own pennies. This is a fun inside game 

using pennies. It is similar to bingo.  A signup sheet is in the clubhouse.    
 
Cornhole -Thursdays  and every other Saturday. (See Calendar) Come and join in on the fun!   

                         Played down in front of the horseshoe pit near Tract C (Boat & RV storage)      

 

Eurchre - We have put a signup sheet in the clubhouse so that Arlene can get it by Sunday afternoon.  This way 

she can have time to get the tables filled prior to Euchre night. We want everyone that wants to play to be able to 

play.  We hope you will come and join us.  Just sign up in the Clubhouse.  The more people we have, the more 

money you will win and the more fun you’ll have. Remember, it is only $2.00 to play + 25¢ if you go alone and 

don’t make it.  We have 4 places you can win.  We start at 7:00 pm and you are out by 9:00 pm.  We play the 1st 

and 3rd Monday of the month.  If you have any questions, please see Arlene. 

 

Hand & Foot - Sunday Night – Card Game – Do not need a partner to play. Come and Join in! 

 
 


